
 

 

 
PE and Sports Report Update 

 
2022-2023 

Autumn 2022 
 
September to October, EYFS children received multi-sports PE lessons delivered by our HLTA 
focusing on balancing, rolling, and climbing over obstacle courses. EYFS children have really 
enjoyed their extra Physical Development lessons on Fridays with scooters. This half term, 
EYFS pupils are having dance lessons delivered by our HLTA. 
 
KS1 & 2 Pupils have had Hockey PE lessons delivered by a Camden Coach weekly. This half 
term, all pupils have Dance PE lessons delivered by a native signing Dance Instructor. 
 
In October, Staff received Dance training by Kim Henderson, PE Consultant. We should see 
pupils’ dancing in action at our annual Christmas Performance. 
 
Spring 2023 
 
We enjoyed Rugby lessons delivered by Deaf coaches from Brentford FC. Pupils learnt rugby 
skills such as passing and receiving the ball, running with the ball and developing our hand-
eye coordination. 
 
This half term, we are enjoying Badminton PE lessons delivered by Deaf Badminton coach, 
Rajeev Bragga. 
 
To complement our PE lessons, we have further developed our PE equipment to include 
adaptions in Rugby and Badminton. E.g., Different sized rugby balls from small to large, 
range of badminton rackets with different sized grips, small to large shuttlecocks to aid 
those with fine and/or gross motor difficulties.  
 
Summer 2023 
 
Last half term, our EYFS children completed their weekly circus performing skills in PE with a 
performance to an audience including parents, well done to all the little ones! 
 
Kayaking has been absolutely fantastic for our KS1&2 pupils, positive feedback from learning 
in the outdoors and developing new skills and experiences. A definite addition to our PE 
programme for next year. 
 
For our last summer half term, our children have football for PE, delivered by our very own 
skilled Deaf TA, Paulo (deaf footballer) and Hiral, HLTA. 


